Chairs Report for Assets and Infrastructure – June 2018

With the weather bomb just past in the last few days I think we may have dodged a bullet especially with the huge amount of road closures in our neighboring districts. I'm sure we would have had a number of slips in the north but am thankful this weather system has past. I recently took a drive around some of our roads north of Hunterville and was very happy with the condition generally.

The major discussion today will be around the extra funding for the Marton Skate-park.

While I think this is an extremely worthwhile project and will be a great asset for Marton, I am far from happy with the way in which the figure of \$362,000 has been reached. I'm

extremely worried that when any project runs into huge difficulty we're setting a precedent

that the Council will fill the gap. Even with the extra from Council the project is still 80k

short.

Lastly with the weather system its put a great deal of pressure on the Hunterville water system due to the flooding in the Rangitikei River. I'm really keen to have this bore put

down to alleviate this issue.

Cr Dean McManaway

TABLED DOCUMENT

Tabled at

on\_ 14 June 7018